
 
 

No. 636 
 

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHERN TERRITORY 
 

WRITTEN QUESTION 
 

 
Mr Higgins to the Minister for Local Government, Housing and Community 
Development: 
 
 

Strategic Local Government Infrastructure Fund 
 
1. Why did no project get up under the $5m ‘Strategic Local Government 

Infrastructure Fund’ (SLGF)? 
 

 
The successful grant applications for the 2018-19  
Strategic Local Government Infrastructure Fund, totalling $5.1 million, 
were approved in December 2018.  

 
 
2. How many applications were there for the SLGF? Were there any 

applications?  
 

 
A total of nine applications were received from the regional and shire 
councils.  
 


